
From: Chris V
To: MCP-Chair
Subject: MCPB Item 7 Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace
Date: Wednesday, April 17, 2024 10:24:57 AM
Attachments: MCPB Item 7 Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace.pdf

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Good morning, please find attached my letter of support for Springvale Terrace.

Thank you,
Chris

Item 7 - Correspondence
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Chris Van Alstyne 
19 Ellsworth Heights St. 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 
April 17, 2024 
 


Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace 


Dear Members of the Board, 


I am writing to voice my support for Springvale Terrace (Sketch Plan No. 320240020, Preliminary Plan 
No. 120240030, Site Plan No. 820240040 & Forest Conservation Plan No. F20240200), a project that will 
help address the critical need in our community to provide affordable senior housing. 


Montgomery County’s demographic and economic trends clearly illustrate the need for this 
development. By 2040, one in five residents will be 65 and older. At the same time, housing affordability 
is likely to continue to deteriorate. Over the last 30 years, housing costs have outpaced both inflation 
and income growth as housing demand has consistently far outplaced supply. This unprecedented 
growth in the senior population and housing costs underscores the urgent need for housing solutions 
that are both affordable and accessible for all. 


Springvale Terrace will also take advantage of the forthcoming Purple Line at the building's front door 
and proximity to downtown Silver Spring. There are few neighborhoods as walkable and senior-friendly 
as ours.  This will ensure that aging residents can live independent, car-free lives in close proximity to 
destinations in downtown Silver Spring all while supporting local business.  


Nevertheless, I do want to note this neighborhood and residents of downtown silver spring have already 
faced years of relentless construction. Street closures, construction noise, dangerous trucks and restless 
nights have become the norm. While we welcome change, we ask construction to be conducted 
mindfully and respectfully. Moreover, I ask that the Board and our fellow residents beyond Silver Spring 
do their part to address the housing crisis by accommodating reasonable levels of new housing more 
broadly – as a countywide problem, the solution should similarly be countywide so that the burden is 
not so concentrated. 


Springvale Terrace reflects a commitment to our community’s values of inclusivity and support for its 
most vulnerable members. By providing affordable housing options for seniors in a location that 
supports their independence, we are building a stronger, more compassionate community for all. 


Thank you for considering my support. 


Sincerely, 


Chris Van Alstyne 
19 Ellsworth Heights St. 
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From: Kristen Conte
To: MCP-Chair
Subject: Springvale Terrace
Date: Monday, April 8, 2024 7:52:26 PM
Attachments: Conte Comments.Planning Board Meeting.April 18 2024.Agenda Item 7.pdf

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Attached are comments concerning the proposed redevelopment of Springvale Terrace in
Silver Spring. 

Kristen Conte
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From: Jay Corbalis
To: MCP-Chair
Cc: Bossi, Adam
Subject: Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace Project
Date: Friday, April 5, 2024 1:04:10 PM
Attachments: Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace 4-5-24.pdf

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Dear Chair Harris, 

I have attached a letter of support for the Springvale Terrace project here for your
consideration. Thank you,

Jay Corbalis 
705 Dale Drive
Silver Spring, MD 
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Via email: MCP-Chair@mncppc-mc.org 


Artie Harris, Planning Board Chair 


& Members of the Montgomery County Planning Board 


2425 Reedie Drive, 14th Floor 


Wheaton, Maryland 20902 


Re: Springvale Terrace: 8505 Springvale Road 


Sketch Plan 320240020 


Preliminary Plan 120240030 


Site Plan 820240040 


Dear Chair Harris,  


As a nearby resident who walks by this site daily, I am writing to express my strong support for the 


proposed Springvale Terrace redevelopment. The proposed project will improve conditions for those 


traveling past the site and add needed housing in an ideal location.  


For travelers, the site is located at an important juncture in the neighborhood. Pershing Drive serves as 


the main pedestrian thoroughfare for the many residents who walk to/from downtown Silver Spring 


from the Seven Oaks neighborhood. Today the block of Pershing adjacent to the site, where the road 


narrows and there are no sidewalks, is treacherous. Pedestrians are forced to walk across the middle of 


the offset intersection with Springvale to access the existing sidewalk on the 700 block of Pershing, 


where drivers heading west on Springvale routinely fail to observe the stop sign at Pershing and visibility 


is limited by shrubs (see Exhibit A). I’ve seen many close calls in this location. Making things worse, many 


drivers ignore the DO NOT ENTER sign and continue east on Pershing past the site. A new sidewalk on 


the Springvale Terrace site won’t improve driver behavior, but it will give the many pedestrians who need 


to traverse this stretch a refuge from it.  In addition, the relocation of the Pershing Drive crosswalk to the 


East, at Springvale Road, will also improve visibility for pedestrians using the crosswalk. Improved 


visibility will also be accomplished by the proposed removal of shrubs adjacent to the roadway.  


More broadly, the expanded housing options provided by this project are a benefit to the community. A 


thriving community requires different types of housing for people at every stage of their life, and this 


project will help by providing independent living units for those who need them. Moreover, the 


Springvale site is an excellent location for new housing – near all the shops, amenities, and public transit 


options that Downtown Silver Spring has to offer.  


Finally, I’m comfortable with the proposed parking being provided for this community.   This type of 


housing does not generate significant parking demand, there are plenty of transportation options 


(multiple bus lines, the Purple Line, public garages) nearby, and the existing parking lot is very 


underutilized in my experience. Forcing the applicant to build more parking than proposed or required 


would be a mistake.  


Thank you for considering my input and I hope you’ll join me in supporting this important project.  


Sincerely,  


Jay Corbalis 


705 Dale Drive, Silver Spring MD  







EXHIBIT A 


 







Via email: MCP-Chair@mncppc-mc.org 

Artie Harris, Planning Board Chair 

& Members of the Montgomery County Planning Board 

2425 Reedie Drive, 14th Floor 

Wheaton, Maryland 20902 

Re: Springvale Terrace: 8505 Springvale Road 

Sketch Plan 320240020 

Preliminary Plan 120240030 

Site Plan 820240040 

Dear Chair Harris,  

As a nearby resident who walks by this site daily, I am writing to express my strong support for the 

proposed Springvale Terrace redevelopment. The proposed project will improve conditions for those 

traveling past the site and add needed housing in an ideal location.  

For travelers, the site is located at an important juncture in the neighborhood. Pershing Drive serves as 

the main pedestrian thoroughfare for the many residents who walk to/from downtown Silver Spring 

from the Seven Oaks neighborhood. Today the block of Pershing adjacent to the site, where the road 

narrows and there are no sidewalks, is treacherous. Pedestrians are forced to walk across the middle of 

the offset intersection with Springvale to access the existing sidewalk on the 700 block of Pershing, 

where drivers heading west on Springvale routinely fail to observe the stop sign at Pershing and visibility 

is limited by shrubs (see Exhibit A). I’ve seen many close calls in this location. Making things worse, many 

drivers ignore the DO NOT ENTER sign and continue east on Pershing past the site. A new sidewalk on 

the Springvale Terrace site won’t improve driver behavior, but it will give the many pedestrians who need 

to traverse this stretch a refuge from it.  In addition, the relocation of the Pershing Drive crosswalk to the 

East, at Springvale Road, will also improve visibility for pedestrians using the crosswalk. Improved 

visibility will also be accomplished by the proposed removal of shrubs adjacent to the roadway.  

More broadly, the expanded housing options provided by this project are a benefit to the community. A 

thriving community requires different types of housing for people at every stage of their life, and this 

project will help by providing independent living units for those who need them. Moreover, the 

Springvale site is an excellent location for new housing – near all the shops, amenities, and public transit 

options that Downtown Silver Spring has to offer.  

Finally, I’m comfortable with the proposed parking being provided for this community.   This type of 

housing does not generate significant parking demand, there are plenty of transportation options 

(multiple bus lines, the Purple Line, public garages) nearby, and the existing parking lot is very 

underutilized in my experience. Forcing the applicant to build more parking than proposed or required 

would be a mistake.  

Thank you for considering my input and I hope you’ll join me in supporting this important project.  

Sincerely,  

Jay Corbalis 

705 Dale Drive, Silver Spring MD  
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From: Chris Reynolds
To: MCP-Chair
Cc: Bossi, Adam
Subject: Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace (Site Plan 820240040)
Date: Friday, April 5, 2024 12:16:11 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

To Artie Harris, Planning Board Chair, and the members of the Montgomery County Planning
Board:

Re: Springvale Terrace
8505 Springvale Road
Sketch Plan 320240020
Preliminary Plan 120240030
Site Plan 820240040

CC: Adam Bossi, Senior Regulatory Planner, MNCPPC

This letter concerns the proposed redevelopment of the Seabury at Springvale Terrace
retirement community located at 8505 Springvale Rd in Silver Spring. The hearing for this
project is scheduled for April 18, 2024.

I am the president of the Seven Oaks–Evanswood Citizens Association (SOECA), which is the
neighborhood civic organization for the area including the Springvale Terrace site. I write this
letter in a personal capacity because the association itself has taken no formal stance regarding
the planned redevelopment.

It is a real community benefit to have a retirement community like Seabury at Springvale
Terrace within our neighborhood. It is reassuring to know that as we age, we have the ability
to find housing for ourselves or for a parent that meets our changing needs and abilities while
allowing us to stay connected to the neighborhood we love. Seabury has been a lovely and
responsible neighbor for longer than almost all of us have lived in this community, and I am
very pleased with their plans to invest in our neighborhood by redeveloping their facilities.

It is clear that the existing building no longer meets the needs or desires of most retirement-
age neighbors. It is also true that the site is wonderfully positioned near downtown Silver
Spring, along the Purple Line, and with easy access to bike paths, walking trails, and bus
routes. This is in many ways an absolutely ideal location for a facility that houses (relatively)
active seniors who want to continue participating in the vibrant life of our community.
SOECA can't wait to welcome these new neighbors.

Throughout the process of designing the new structure and working with the County to plan
the site, the Seabury and ECD teams have kept neighbors well-apprised. I want to commend
the leadership of these organizations for taking certain concerns of neighbors seriously and
making (not insubstantial) changes to their design in order to reduce disruption to the
neighborhood. ECD has proven itself, so far, to be a trustworthy and plain-dealing partner.

While the neighborhood remains cautious about the predictable consequences of a major
demolition and reconstruction project—noise, dust, hazardous materials handling, truck

mailto:urban.economist@gmail.com
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traffic, etc. We are optimistic about working with Seabury/ECD to ensure that this is managed
responsibly and responsively. Similarly, while there will likely be "growing pains" and some
adaptation once the new facility is completed, we commend the work that has been done
around traffic-flow re-configuration and pedestrian safety. We look forward to deepening our
relationship with the new facility's leadership and residents over the next several decades.

We trust the expert work of the Planning Board to ensure that standard concerns around
infrastructure, landscaping, etc. are appropriately managed—those are not our areas of
expertise. That said, I personally support and endorse this project as it has been proposed and
communicated to the neighborhood. This seems like the kind of place that I would like to live,
someday, if my own home no longer suits my needs. I hope that the Planning Board will, as
appropriate, help speed this project along on its path toward completion.

If I can be in any way of service, please feel free to contact me by e-mail
(urban.economist@gmail.com) or by phone (817) 975-7823. Thanks again for your good work
and service to our county.

Chris Reynolds
SOECA President

mailto:urban.economist@gmail.com


From: Chris Reynolds
To: MCP-Chair
Subject: Letter of Support for Springvale Terrace (Site Plan 820240040)
Date: Friday, April 5, 2024 12:18:16 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Exercise caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or
responding.

Apologies, I failed to include my mailing address in my previous email.

Chris Reynolds
406 Hamilton Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20901

All the best,
Chris Reynolds
SOECA President

mailto:urban.economist@gmail.com
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